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Dear Sir/Madam,  
 
Re: TRAFFIC REGULATION ORDER SCHEME: PROPOSED IMPLEMENTATION OF NO WAITING AT ANY TIME 
(DOUBLE YELLOW LINE) RESTRICTIONS, PINNER ROAD, CHALK HILL & ALDENHAM ROAD GYRATORY SYSTEM, 
WATFORD. 
 
The Council periodically reviews parking within its various wards to identify any parking issues which need to 
be addressed by the introduction of parking restrictions. Both local councillors and residents in your area have 
made a request for the further parking controls at the following locations; 
 

• Pinner Road – between its junction with Chalk Hill & Aldenham Road 
• Chalk Hill - between its junction with A411 Lower High Street to its junction with Aldenham Road 
• Aldenham Road - from its junction with Chalk Hill to its junction with Pinner Road 
• Aldenham Road - from its junction with Chalk Hill to the northern boundary of HO LOK takeaway. 

 
After reviewing the request, the council has decided to propose a change to the existing single yellow line 
waiting restrictions and replace them with No Waiting at Any Time (double yellow line) restrictions at the 
locations described above, for the following reasons; 
 

• To ensure parking does not occur at any time on the gyratory system or indeed on the Aldenham Road 
approach to the gyratory system from the north.  

• Avoid danger to road users and pedestrians through inappropriate parking  
• To secure the safe, expeditious and convenient movement of traffic 

 
You are receiving this letter for information as a resident or business in the vicinity of the proposals, whom 
may be affected. Your engagement in this process would be greatly appreciated.  
 
A plan showing the proposals is attached to this letter. 
 
If you have any observations or comments, please issue them to TID@watford.gov.uk or to the above postal 
address. The Council will decide whether to initiate the Traffic Regulation Order Process based upon the 
feedback received during this consultation. The deadline for responses is noon on Friday 19th February 2021. 
Many thanks for taking the time to read this letter and for your participation in the consultation process.  
 
 
 
 
Yours sincerely,  
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Andy Smith 
Head of Transport & Infrastructure 
Watford Borough Council 


